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Dear Parents/ Carers, 

I am delighted to share with you the range of achievements by our young people 

this session. While the main focus this term has been transition to the new 

building, SQA examinations and the new timetable, we have worked hard to 

maintain a range of high quality learning experiences and opportunities over the 

term.  

This has included a range of outdoor learning experiences and Developing the 

Young Workforce opportunities through gardening and sustainability work and 

partnership with the Larder, Dalmahoy Hotel, BEAR Scotland, BAM, the 

Woodland Trust Personal Best, Ponies Help Children and Mill Farm. We were 

pleased to be able to offer all of our S6 learners (and some S5) a work 

experience opportunity again this year.  

The new building has brought staff and pupils together once again after many 

years. This term has been a transition for everyone and staff and pupils continue 

to settle into our lovely new school. This week we will celebrate the achievement 

of each of our young people int assemblies and they will receive certificates 

celebrating their success in demonstrating confidence, independence, resilience, 

respect and achievement.  We are immensely proud of the achievements and 

successes of each of the young people. 

As a school community we are also proud that we have achieved a number of 

awards this year including Rights Respecting School, the Digital Schools Award 

and the Green Tree Award (from Woodland Trust). 

2021/22 has been a  year of change and the beginning of  a new chapter for our 

school community. I wish you and your family a wonderful summer holiday and 

look forward to welcoming your children back to school in August. 

Mrs Carol McDonald  

 Mrs Carol McDonald 

Head Teacher’s News 



Outdoor Learning 

We enjoy learning outdoors in a variety of subject areas and through Personal Achievement Awards. We 
now have far more opportunities for outdoor learning due to our new school. 



Sustainability 

COP 26 prompted us to explore climate change and sustainability through relevant and active learning 
experiences which enabled our learners to see the benefits of living in a more sustainable way.  



ASDAN and Other Qualifications 

ASDAN qualifications allow our pupils to achieve in different ways to the traditional academic 

subjects. Along with other qualifications such as the John Muir Award and the Blue Peter Green 

Badge we can offer our pupils even more opportunities. 



Developing the Young Workforce 

Developing skills for life, learning and work lies at the heart of our curriculum. From attending work 
experiences to virtual careers events, we are building the capacity of our pupils. 



Goodbye to Our Old Schools 

We bade a fond farewell to our old building before Easter and to our units at Deans and 

Armadale towards the end of May. While we are sad to be leaving our old sites we are very 

much looking forward to having the whole school together and building our community once 

again in a brand new setting. 



Hello To Our New School 

In preparation for our move to the new school, we have had visits to prepare our pupils and staff. 

We have also been  working with the contractors BAM, and having a poster competition. 

Digital Skills 

Using digital  technologies to enhance and support learning is key at Cedarbank. Our pupils use 

digital skills throughout the curriculum as well as dedicated digital skills lessons. We are 

delighted to have received the Digital Skills Award recognising our work in this area. 



Literacy 

Our focus on literacy, numeracy and health and wellbeing throughout the curriculum enables our pupils to see 

connections between the subjects and the value of these areas of the curriculum. Literacy is the ability to read, 

write, speak and listen in a way that lets us communicate effectively and make sense of the world. This happens not 

just in English, but other languages as well. 



Numeracy 

Numbers are all around us and the ability to understand, reason with, and to apply simple numerical concepts is 

used in every subject throughout the curriculum. Our pupils engage in numeracy in many different ways at 

Cedarbank, not just with textbooks and jotters. 



Health and Wellbeing 

Health and wellbeing are important to every individual, not just physical health but mental health and wellbeing as 

well. In addition to our core PE sessions, we have opportunities to attend partners in the community, and we have 

dedicated time set aside in the senior phase to study mental health and wellbeing. 



STEAM 

STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and Mathematics) are highlighted throughout the session with the 

Young STEM Leaders award and events such as Maths Week and DeSTEAMber.  



Expressive Arts  

One of the great strengths of Cedarbank is our ability to encourage and help our pupils to flourish in ways other 

than the traditional ‘academic’ subjects. Through the expressive arts our pupils demonstrate they are confident 

individuals, successful learners, responsible citizens, and effective contributors. 



Technologies and Social Subjects 

Technologies including Digital Skills, Craft and Design, and Food Tech; along with social subjects give us a fuller 

curriculum and allow our pupils to use different skills and enhance their knowledge in different areas. 



Praise Postcards 

We have used praise postcards for a number of years, but this year we are extremely pleased to unveil our newly 

designed postcards. One of our S2 pupils (now S3) has shown off her amazing artistic and illustration skills by 

redesigning the cards. Each one is based on one of our values and we think they are brilliant.  



Farewell to our S6s 

As always at this time of our joy at nearing the end of term is tinged with sadness as we bid farewell to our S6 

cohort. They finished their time with with us with a fun filled activity week and then were invited in to the new school 

for a leavers reception. We will miss all of them (even the camera-shy ones who do not appear below!). 



Activities Week 

To allow our senior phase pupils time to familiarise themselves with the new school we 

organised an activities week for all our pupils. They were all offered an experience at our usual 

camp, along with trips to museums, local landmarks, and fun activities in and around the school. 

It was a great week for all. 



Learning in the Community 

In addition to the new opportunities afforded to us by our new school community and local environment, we 

appreciate the use of other community facilities to enhance our learning and bring it to life. We also use community 

partners such as Mill Farm, Ponies Help Children and Personal Best Fitness to give our pupils a breadth of 

experience. In addition, we welcome the opportunities for our young people to represent the school at civic events. 

Reminder 

Make sure you sign up to twitter to keep up to date throughout the year—

follow @cedarbankschool 

Have a restful and enjoyable summer holidays. 

We hope the weather is kind to us all.  

We will see you all back on the 16 August. 

P.S. Listen out for an exciting new development after the summer. 

Keep tuned in to our twitter for news. 

 

West Lothian Council                                                         


